
 

 

[Houghton, Libbie] 
 
 

MOHAWK 

 
—Miss Libbie Houghton died at the Old Ladies’ Home late Thursday 

afternoon after a brief illness, death following a stroke of paralysis suffered a 
week ago.  Miss Houghton was born in Vermont 84 years ago, the daughter 

of the late John and Persis Houghton.  Miss Houghton came to the home 
from Herkimer four years ago and by her kind, friendly ways had won many 

friends who will regret her death.  She was a member of the Universalist 

church and a most consistent Christian woman.  Surviving is one sister, Mrs. 
Frank Ford, in the West, and the nieces in this vicinity are Mrs. B. L. Wires of 

Herkimer, Mrs. Frank Fenner and Mrs. Richard Anderson of Little Falls, Mrs. 
Alexander Martin of Lima, N.Y., besides several other nieces and nephews.  

The funeral was held from the Old Ladies’ Home at 2 p.m. Saturday, Rev. H. 
M. Cary of the Universalist church of Little Falls officiating.  Burial will be 

made in the cemetery at Fairfield. 
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